
 

CLINIC CONSTRUCTION UPDATE 
 
September 24, 2014 Issue 
 
 
Since our groundbreaking on September 4th, the site preparation has been in full swing. 
Much of the clearing has been completed, but will continue for the next couple of 
weeks. Here’s what we’ll be working on as we end September and head into October.  
 

• Earthwork will continue over the next two weeks.  We expect to have about 
7,000 cubic yards of excess soil that we have begun to remove from site.  

• The auger cast piling contractor will be on site with their crane and equipment 
early next week and will be drilling two test piles.  These will need to cure for 
about 7 days and be tested before the actual piling work will begin.  

• Our first truckload of reinforcing steel for the concrete foundations will be 
delivered on Wednesday October 1st. 

• We expect to have our first concrete placement by October 3rd. 

• Construction managers and the design team will review tree removal and 
discuss options prior to any further removals to ensure preservation of as 
many trees as possible.  

• We are exploring additional carpooling and shuttling opportunities to manage 
parking.  

 
 
As always, if you have questions or concerns about the project, send us an email 
info@lrhc.org or call 218.736.8191.  
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